[image: image1.png]6. Gift a beloved item you no longer use!

We are have things which we love but no longer
use...perhaps 3 teddy, 3 book, a game, Leao, 3
transformer, a piece of clothing etc

Once you have decided o give your tem away
think about al of the things that you have enjoyed
with .

Write  short description of what it means to you
‘and ask the new ownerto look after it for you and
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7. Upeycle an tem instead of throwing it away.
Here are some ideasto ry.
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8. Make your own Zero-Waste Christmas Decorations
Have a goat making some fun, beautiful Christmas
decorations. Use the ink below for some plastic- free
ideas!
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St. Barbara’s Primary School

November 2021
               Welcome to St. Barbara’s November Newsletter!
Catholic Education Week: Celebrating and Worshiping 
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22nd – 26th November 2021

We will be celebrating Catholic Education Week next week in St. Barbara’s. The children will be engaged in a range of activities linked to the theme of Celebrating and Worshiping.

During the next few months, we will be evaluating our shared experience of prayer, liturgy and sacramental preparation across the school community including the parish. This is particularly pertinent due to the restrictions as a result of the pandemic.
Our Missio Ambassadors will lead this evaluation and they will be contacting you to ask for your assistance in their work in due course.

4th December is the Feast of St. Barbara. The children in Primaries 1, 2 and 7 will attend a special Mass on Friday 3rd December at 11am. As a school community we usually invite the Primary 1 to a welcome Mass when they begin school. As we weren’t able to do this last year we are inviting the P.2 children to this Mass also.

During Mass Fr, Campbell will welcome the children formally to the school community and they will receive a certificate in school to commemorate this special occasion.

While this Mass will be closed to the public, families call follow the live stream on Church TV; it will also be recorded so that you can watch later if desired.
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Appeal from the PTA

Dear Parent,

At this time of the year we are usually making preparations for the Christmas Fayre. 

This is a really important occasion for us as most of the money we raise for the year comes from the profits.

Unfortunately we will not be able to have a fayre this year but we still need to raise a substantial amount of money to support a range of activities and treats for the children for the rest of the session. Like many other organizations our funds are extremely low as we haven’t been able to fundraise for quite some time.

We have a number of Christmas fundraising ideas which could be based in the school including a Christmas Raffle, a children’s raffle, a bottle ‘stall,’ Christmas Calendars etc. In order to organize these we will need your support. This includes:

· Sending in themed items for a hamper raffle

· Sending in bottles

· Buying Calendars

· Giving financial donations for Christmas Jumper days etc.

With our current lack of funds, we cannot afford to organize these events unless we know that parents will be willing to support them. We did issue a digital parent fundraising survey via the school last month to gauge the level of support; unfortunately we only had 21 responses and there are 225 children in the school!

All of the money we raise each year goes to support all of our children. In the past we have subsidized pantomime visits, organized discos, supplied treats across the year, bought selection boxes, bought iPads, bought high school ties, bought P.E. tops for Primary 1 children etc. The list goes on! 

None of this will be possible this year without your support. We realize that this is a difficult time for many families financially – we are asking you only to contribute if you can.

We will issue a list of fun activities shortly – please support us if you can, thank you!

St. Barbara’s PTA
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‘Flu Vaccination Catch-up
A ‘flu vaccination catch-up session will take place on Thursday 2nd December 2021 for those who missed it earlier in the session.
P.6 Transition

The children in P.6 will visit OLHS for a HWB morning as part of the transition process on Friday 26th November. Parents should already have received a letter from the high school about this visit.
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Please let us know about your family’s progress by emailing any member of staff with details, thank you. 
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[image: image2.png]5. Cutting Food Waste

Overthe course of a week, keep a chart and identify the food most
likely to be thrown away.

(2)Rescue some limp vegetables:

Trya little experiment: find a limp carrot and cut the bottom off the tip and leave it in a
glass of water overnight.

Pop the rejuvenated carrot next to a fresh one and get your child to do a taste test.
Canthey tell the difference? No chance!

(b) Come up with a new recipe using something you sometimesfoften waste - try sour
milk scones, over-ripe banana pancakes, French toast with stale bread?
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Primary 1 & 2: Curriculum Workshop
A Curriculum Workshop for parents of children in Primaries 1 and 2 will be held online on Tuesday 18th January at 7pm. This is an opportunity for you to gain a greater insight into learning at these stages and to ask questions about the curriculum, homework etc.

A link will be sent to you on week beginning 10th January via the Groupcall system to enable you to join.
Health and Wellbeing: God’s Loving Plan                       Primary 6 and Primary 7
The meeting for God’s Loving Plan will take place online on Thursday 27th January at 7pm. 
It is imperative that all children in Primary 6 are represented.

Parents of children in Primary 7 are very welcome to attend also; however as your children have already participated in the Primary 6 programme and you are aware of the content, this is not obligatory.
As the programme runs from Primary 1 to Primary 7 a parent representative is welcome to attend irrespective of the year group.

Given the sensitive nature of the information children should NOT be present during the online session. 
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A link will be issued week beginning 24th January via the Groupcall system to enable you to join.
Parent Appointments

W/B 29th November

Parent phone calls will take place W/B 29th November.

Booking information will be emailed to you on/before Friday 19th November.

P.1-3 calls will take place on Monday 29th and Wednesday 1st December.

P.4-7 calls will take place on Tuesday 30th November and Thursday 2nd December.
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Cafeteria Theme Day: Under the Sea   
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Wednesday 24th November 2021
Finding Nemo Nuggets 
(Breaded chicken/Quorn/Vegan Dippers)
Reef Wraps 
(Fish/Vegan Fingers in a wrap with salad and garlic mayo)

Arctic Roll

Neptune’s Juice (Diluting Juice)
[image: image17.png]omeCO munity
? armng Praver

Church
! gugarlshl?aa “qy




Birthday Parties 
Birthday parties/sleepovers are very exciting for all concerned! 

However recently we have had to deal with a number of situations where invitations were issued for parties and only a couple of boys or girls in a class or stage were left out. The children in question were really upset and hurt – particularly as the parties were discussed for several days before and also after.

I am appealing to you to consider the potential impact on children in these situations when your children are planning events in the future.

Due to COVID restrictions, children are unable to hand out invitations in school. However if you are intending to invite all of the children in a class I will be happy to email your invitation to all parents if you do not have a parental chat set up.

Childsmile

The Childsmile Team will visit the school to see children in Primaries 1 – 4 on Friday 19th November.
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Christmas Activities

Nativity 

Last year we made a short Nativity featuring the children in Primary 1 and Primary 7 and uploaded this onto Twitter for parents to enjoy.
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We are still constrained by pandemic restrictions this session but we are hoping to have a Nativity play which will be performed in the St. Barbara’s Church. This will enable all members of our school community to watch live via the live stream; it will also be recorded so that it can be watched at a later time. More details will be sent to you in due course.
Wear Something Christmassy-to-School Days
In recent years we have had several days in the run-up towards Christmas when uniform can be substituted for Christmas attire. Some children choose to wear Christmas jumpers, others festive colours, a Santa hat or a Christmas decoration – hair bobble or headgear. 
On each occasion we are asking for a small donation (please see PTA appeal above) as part of our fundraising campaign. This funding will enable the PTA/school pay for Christmas treats etc.
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Please note: No football colours are permitted.
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The dates for wearing something Christmassy are:

· Friday 3rd December

· Wednesday 8th December (Christmas Lunch)

· Friday 10th December 
· Friday 17th December (Christmas Party Day)
· Wednesday 22nd December (School closes at 2.30pm)

Christmas Lunch

This will take place on Wednesday 8th December. Order forms will be sent from the cafeteria in due course.
Please note: the children in P.1 – P.4 do not pay for Christmas lunch. However we need order forms for them to facilitate catering arrangements.
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From a really young age i's Important to talk to our children about wher food comes.
from -a really easy place to start when talking about our complex food system. And
learning about food miles and seasonalityis basicallya fun geography lesson.

Activites:
1. Make a food map. Sketch out all the continents on a large sheet of paper and add fool
(magazine cuttings/stickers/non-perishable food) n ts respective countries of
production.

2. Fora quicker project, you could make a 'Where we ate today’ poster using pictures o

represent the diferent countries. You could theme it by ooking at flags, animals,
landmarks, famous peaple, plants, sports.

3. For younger children, you can play a simple sorting game by selecting a range of
different fresh produce that they have to separate it two categories: can grow In the
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Christmas Parties
These will take place on Friday 17th December.
Children can wear their party clothes to school on the day; however please ensure that your child has suitable footwear and a waterproof jacket for outdoor intervals. Thank you.
Health and Wellbeing: Bullying
Anti-Bullying Week: 15th November 2021
All of the children will be involved in activities during anti-bullying week this year. It is important to maintain a focus on bullying and the effect bullying can have on individuals and families.

Please see our Five Point Plan below:
The Five Point Plan

1. Be brave – they’re weak!

2. Don’t be silent!
3. Use your head – be smart and tell a teacher.
4. Be a friend – don’t stand by and watch.
5. In the end forgive and forget.
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A copy of the school Bullying Policy can be found at the end of this newsletter.

                                         Happy Birthday
                                          Aaleyah Ali     Eva Elliott     Zainab Rehman 

Anna Dungavell      Erin Fagan     Jake Mcgeachy     Emelia Hammerton       Aiden McDonald     
     Anna McGrory       Amelia Nicholson       Daniel Coyle-Connor     Rachael Cushley    
                                                  Aizah Ali     Preet Kaur     Lucas Collins   

Diary Dates: November                                               
W/B 15th November                    Anti-Bullying Week

W/B 22nd November                   Catholic Education Week

24th November                            Cafeteria Theme Day: Under the Sea
26th November                             P.6 HWB visit to OLHS
W/B 29th November                    Parent phone appointments


December Preview
2nd December                           ‘Flu Immunisation Catch-up
3rd December                           P.1 & 2 Welcome Mass: 11am online

3rd December                           Wear Something Christmassy to School Day (1)

4th December                           Feast of St. Barbara

8th December                           Christmas Lunch

                                                Wear Something Christmassy to School Day (2)

St. Barbara’s Primary School

Promoting Positive Behaviour: Bullying Policy

Rationale

St. Barbara’s has a strict anti-bullying stance. Bullying is entirely contrary to the values and principles of our Catholic school where the dignity of the human person is respected and his/her rights upheld. Therefore, we are entirely opposed to bullying. All members of our school community have the right to work and play in a secure and caring environment. Each also has a responsibility to contribute to the protection and maintenance of this environment.

Where bullying has been identified, we will support children directly and use restorative practices where appropriate.

Mission Statement

St. Barbara’s actively promotes the development of interpersonal relationships between all members of our school community within an environment of mutual respect.  Everyone has a role to play in ensuring that through their words, deeds and actions, this environment and positive atmosphere is felt by all. 

Principles

· All pupils have the right to learn in an environment free of intimidation and fear.

· All members of our school community have the right to feel valued and to enjoy being in school.

· Our school will not tolerate any forms of bullying.

· We will listen to children who experience bullying.

· Reports of bullying will be taken seriously and incidents will be dealt with appropriately.

· The needs of the victim will be of paramount importance. 

What is bullying?

Bullying is an abuse of power. It can be manifested through sustained acts of aggression carried out to cause embarrassment, pain or discomfort to a person. People who are bullied are likely to be very upset by something someone has said or done to them. They may fear that this will happen again and they may feel powerless to prevent a reoccurrence.
Bullying can be carried out by an individual or by groups of people. Additionally, there are others who do not participate in bullying but who know that it is going on.

Forms of bullying

Bullying can take many forms. It can be planned, organized or it may be unintentional. We refer to bullying when instances occur frequently as opposed to a one-off disagreement/incident.

Forms of bullying might include:

· Physical violence including: hitting, pushing, and spitting at another pupil.

· Interfering with another pupil’s property by stealing it, hiding it or damaging it.

· Using offensive names when addressing another pupil.

· Teasing or spreading rumours about a pupil including his/her family.

· Belittling another pupil’s achievements and/or abilities.

· Writing offensive notes or graffiti about another pupil.

· Excluding another pupil from a group activity.

· Ridiculing another pupil’s appearance, mode of speech or personal mannerisms.

· Cyberbullying - misusing technology (internet, mobile phones etc.) to hurt or to humiliate another pupil. 

Participation and Consultation Process

We will continue to work in partnership with all members of our school community to ensure that this policy meets the needs of everyone in our school. The process will include:

· Gathering the views of pupils, parents and staff in respect of bullying.

· Obtaining the views of selected groups including: Pupil Council members, Parent Council members, Buddies, Peer Mediators etc.

· Ensuring that bullying is discussed regularly and forms part of our curriculum.

· Monitoring behaviour.

· Reviewing and evaluating the process and action taken where bullying has taken place.

Roles and Responsibilities 

Responsibilities of All

Bullying is everyone’s responsibility. Saying nothing is not an option.

Consequently, everyone should:

· Know what bullying is and what to do if they suspect/know that bullying is taking place.

· Work together to combat and eradicate bullying.

· Aim to maintain our community of respect, tolerance and support for others within our school.

Responsibilities of Staff

Our staff will:

· Foster self-esteem, self-respect and respect for others in our pupils.

· Demonstrate by example the high standards of personal and social behaviour we expect from our children.

· Discuss bullying with all classes so that children learn about the damage and misery caused by bullying; the effects on the victim and potential consequences for the bully.

· Stress the importance of confiding in an adult when bullying occurs.

· Be aware of and sympathetic to the signs of distress and other possible indications that bullying is taking place.

· Listen to children who feel that they have been bullied; take what they say seriously and act appropriately to help and support them.

· Record any suspected incidents of bullying appropriately.

· Report any suspected incidents of bullying to the Head Teacher/Principal Teacher.

· Investigate any concern raised in respect of bullying, reporting fully and promptly any action taken.

· Deal with observed instances of bullying promptly in accordance with agreed procedures.

Responsibilities of Pupils

We expect and encourage our pupils to:

· Refrain from becoming involved in any kind of bullying.

· Support their peers, especially those whom they know may be having a difficult time.

· Report any witnessed or suspected instances of bullying to a member of staff.

Any pupil who becomes a target for a bully should:

· Not suffer in silence – but try to find the courage to speak out.

· Recognize an adult to whom they would be comfortable speaking and find a suitable time to talk.

Responsibilities of Parents/Guardians

We ask our parents/guardians to support their children and the school by:

· Watching for signs of distress or unusual behaviour in their children which might indicate bullying.

· Encourage their children to report any incidence of bullying to an adult in school.

· Explain to their children the implications of staying silent – either as a victim or as a witness to bullying.

· Advising their children not to retaliate violently to any form of bullying.

· Being sympathetic and supportive towards their children, reassuring them that appropriate action will be taken.

· Informing the school as early as possible, of any suspected incidents of bullying – even if it does not involve their own child.

· Co-operating with the school where their child is involved in bullying.

Preventative Measures

In St. Barbara’s, we work together to create and maintain a safe learning environment where everyone feels valued and respected. We have many programmes and initiatives in place to promote and foster positive behaviour and attitudes. These include:

· The use of restorative practice strategies when dealing with incidents of bullying.

· A highly successful P.1/P.7 Buddy programme which helps our youngest children throughout their first year at school – and encourages our oldest children to take a greater responsibility within school.

· P.6 children trained in Peer mediation – providing them with an understanding of how minor incidents can be dealt with in an appropriate manner and how to support others.

· A commitment to co-operative learning where pupils are taught social skills and encouraged to become effective team members and players.

· Class ‘Codes of Conduct’ which encourage the children to work with each other and their teacher to create and implement.

· House Groups which meet to discuss issues within the school and to make suggestions for improvement.

· Playground supervision: members of staff who support and monitor play activities.

· Our commitment to addressing the four capacities of Curriculum for Excellence by encouraging our children to become Successful Learners, Confident Individuals, Effective Contributors and Responsible Citizens.

Bullying Behaviour: Procedures

All members of staff are expected to deal with any incidents of suspected bullying in the first instance.  

· Support should be given to the victim of suspected bullying.

· Concerns should be passed to the appropriate member of staff: Class Teacher, Principal Teachers, Head Teacher.

· HT/PTs will be informed of suspicions and monitoring arrangements will be made.

· Regular reviews will take place to ascertain that there has been no repeat of the situation/that bullying is not on-going.

Where bullying is suspected or found to be taking place, the following actions may be taken:

· Contact with parents/guardians of all pupils involved will be made.

· An investigation will take place.

· Feedback will be given to all interested parties as appropriate.

· Sanctions will be considered.

· A Restorative Review may be carried out by pupils involved.

· A Restorative Conference may be organized to facilitate a successful outcome for the children involved. On specific occasions, parents or guardians may be invited to attend.

· Contact may be made with relevant agencies that support the school. This might include the Educational Psychologist, Inclusion Support Team etc.  

· Regular reviews will take place to ascertain that there has been no repeat of the situation/that bullying is not on-going.

Continuous Professional Development: Staff

While our staff remain up-to-date with strategies and approached to support pupils who are being bullied and those who are bullying others, we recognize the need to access further opportunities to deal with bullying. Consequently, members of staff have been trained in Restorative practices, Seasons for Growth (to help children dealing with bereavement/separation/divorce) and Autistic Spectrum Disorders. We are also able to access third party counselling for older children as required.
